LAKE MANUKA ASSOCIATION, INC.

Historical Relationship of Wequas Lake to Manuka  Lake and to the Jans Property

The following history has been provided to the Lake Manuka Association, Inc. by Terry R. Jans on September 4, 2004. 


Wequas Lake

The current Jans property was initially bought in the Nineteen-twenties by a Mr. Smith, a dentist, who built the first cabin on Wequas Lake.  He sold the property to a man named Lippard, who along with Dr. Walker paid for half of the construction of Lippard Road.  The county paid for the other half. The road carries the name of Lippard because he contributed more than Dr. Walker.  Lippard sold the property to the Jans' in 1955. 
The area between Wequas and Manuka Lake was bog and swamp. In 1961 the Jans', with input from the Conservation Department, turned the swamp area into a private pond.  Over the years there have been several inquires as to the right-of-way between the two lakes.  The current Department of Natural Resources has determined that since under normal water levels the channel is not passable that there is no right-of-way. 
The fact that in the early nineteen hundreds the shingle factory at the Southwest end of Wequas Lake used the channel to move logs from the Manuka Lake area does not counter the rules determining right-of-way.  The current culvert between the lakes was added in the early nineteen-nineties with input from the Department of Natural Resources to allow water flow during times of high water.

The Jans' have bought and sold property around and on Manuka Lake before and after the Lake Manuka Forest Subdivision was created.  The subdivision was originally owned by one family (Neither Joe Walker, my Mother, nor I can remember their name even though I can remember my grandparents taking me to their cabin for hot chocolate and cookies when I was about nine or ten). They sold it to Wolf, the developer, when the grandparents died as they all lived too far away to enjoy the property. 

In the late nineteen-nineties the Jans' gave a right-of-way along the east border of their property to the county to establish a road.  The county then gave them the right to close the old logging road that divided their property.

The Lakes have a history of high and low water levels.  I can remember times before the ponds were built when you could take a canoe to Manuka Lake from Wequas Lake, but most of the time the water was too low and we had to drive to the Manuka Lake to launch our boats.  The water has been low but never as low as it was last year. I would guess that we were about twelve to sixteen inches lower in height than the lowest I remember as a child.  The levels usually took nine to twelve years to go from high to low level, so the cycle has been eighteen to twenty-three or four years. 
In 2002, the property owners on Wequas Lake hired Michigan Hydraulic Dredging to dredge the lake.   They dredged part of the lake before they had to go on a different job. The part they did dredge was very clean, but because some property owners did not feel as though they were getting enough they refused to pay and the dredgers did not come back and finish the job.  The muck that had not been removed filtered back into some of the cleaned out areas; however the lake is now much better off than it was.  I feel that if the dredgers had come back and finished the job, the lake would be deeper and much cleaner.
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